DRAFT MINUTES OF THE ALDEBURGH TOWN COUNCIL

GRANTS, REQUESTS & EVENTS COMMITTEE MEETING 
HELD ON MONDAY FEBRUARY 27 2017 AT 7.52PM IN THE MOOT HALL

Present: Cllr Bond took the Chair.

Cllr Digby

Cllr Fox




Cllr Kiff

Cllr Osben



Cllr Palmer

Cllr Worster

Cllr Jones

Cllr Partel
Cllr Walker

Cllr Harris
There were four members of the public present.
1. 
Apologies: Cllr Fellowes
2. 
Approval of Previous Minutes

Cllr Bond commended the draft Minutes of the Grants, Requests & Events Committee meetings held on January 23 2017 for APPROVAL without amendment. APPROVED by a show of hands. The Minutes were duly signed.

3. 
Matters for Discussion 
Cllr Bond said that following a meeting at the Community Centre with Cllr Jones, she would like to highlight the fact that grants were available for relevant organisations or individuals from the Community Centre and, to date, there had been few applicants.

Cllr Jones reported that the Community Centre’s 100 Club were looking for volunteers to take over the club when the current organisers stand down.

The Town Clerk told the committee the Aldeburgh Triathlon committee had a small surplus of funds which they would like to donate to a good cause in the town. She asked councillors to consider how this money could be spent.  
4.  
Grants & Requests
The organisers of the Rugby Fun Day confirmed that they would like to run the annual event on the rugby pitch on Saturday August 26.

APPROVED UNANIMOUSLY by a show of hands.

Suffolk Wildlife Trust requested permission to erect a promotional stand on Moot Green on May 25th and June 16  2017.

APPROVED UNANIMOUSLY by a show of hands

Suffolk Wildlife Trust requested permission to run two family Wild Beach sessions on August 3 2017 to tie in with the Wildlife Trust’s National Marine Week.
APPROVED UNANIMOUSLY by a show of hands

Headway Suffolk, a charity that offers rehabilitation and support to people with acquired brain injuries or strokes, updated the committee on their work over the last 12 months. Councillors felt this was a worthwhile cause and agreed a donation of £200.

PROPOSED by Cllr Harris and SECONDED by Cllr Digby.

In favour

11

Against

0

Abstentions

0

A local artist asked for permission to erect a small display stall outside the Moot Hall to sell paintings. He wanted to open the stall between April and September for one day at weekends and possibly one day during the week if the weather was inclement at weekends. Councillors were concerned that this was an extension of a previously agreed arrangement and was not acceptable. Councillors said the stall should be restricted to eight weekends in August and September.

Paddy Bishopp of Bubble and Squid asked for permission to use one of the wooden sheds on the beach to use as a pop-up shop for street food between June/July – September/October. He believed there was a market for this concept in Aldeburgh.
Cllr Jones said she was opposed to the idea because the Town Council was committed to supporting established business in the town for 365 days a year. Cllr Worster also objected to the plan because it would create a dangerous precedent for others who might want to do something similar. The Town Clerk suggested that Mr Bishopp approach the Carnival Committee with a view to a small stall in the Aldeburgh Music bandstand on the beach. 
Councillors felt they could not support Mr Bishopp’s request.

As part of the 75th Carnival celebrations, the Aldeburgh Carnival Committee asked permission to hold a Dancing in the Street event on Saturday August 26 on the sea front green, north of the Moot Hall. The Committee Secretary said it would be a low-key affair for local people.
Cllr Jones pointed out this date clashed with the Fun Day on King’s Field and there could be major car parking problems. Cllr Digby said it was very difficult to see how this event could be low-key on a Bank Holiday weekend when the town would be packed. Cllr Fox said if this was for the local community, it could be tacked on to the end of the Fun Day at King’s Field. Supporting this idea, Cllr Jones said that both the rugby hut and the Community Centre could be available to use for this event. The Town Clerk suggested the Mayor raise these issues at the next Carnival Committee meeting. Cllr Bond said that more information was needed before a decision could be made.
There was nothing further to discuss and the meeting ended at 8.45pm.

